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Newsletter No. 1 - Term 1 ï Week 1               1 February 2018 

 

From the Principaléééé. 
 

WELCOME TO TERM ONE 
 
We have had a terrific start to the year.  Our new Foundation students have settled in 
to school very well and all are keen and eager to learn.  The students in the rest of 
the school have settled into their classes with their new teachers and we are busy 
implementing our Literacy and Numeracy Programs as well as introducing our Challenge Based 
Learning Program.   
 
Many families may have noticed that we have a new portable classroom at the rear of the school.  The 
temporary fencing is still around that classroom, however, it is fully accessible for the two grades who 
are in that portable.  The space in front of the portable classroom will be landscaped over the next few 
months to make it into an area where the Grade 5s and 6s can gather.   
 

PERSONAL GOODS BROUGHT TO SCHOOL 
 
Personal property is often brought to school by students and visitors.  This can include mobile phones, 
electronic games, calculators, toys, sporting equipment and cars parked on school premises. 
 
The Department does not hold insurance for personal property brought to school and it has no 
capacity to pay for any loss or damage to such property. Therefore, parents are reminded to 
discourage children bringing valuable items to school. 
 
All mobile phones brought to school must be checked in at the office before school begins and signed 
out at the end of the day.  Students are not permitted to have mobile phones in the classrooms or in 
their bags.   
 
 

STAFF CAR PARK 
 

The car park is for Staff and vehicles who have the permission of the school to 
park.   This has to be the case because we cannot accommodate all parents in 
the car park, even if it is raining.  We have had some instances of parents 
racing into the driveway, ignoring the fact that there may be parents with 
toddlers in that area.  This is a dangerous practice and threatens the safety of 
our children and families.   
 
Please communicate this message to all your family members who may be coming up to the 
school to collect children.  The only exceptions to this ruling is people who have contacted 
the office and explained that they have a disability or picking up sick children.  Those who 
have a heavy delivery for the school are also allowed in the car park.  In these instances a 
permit will be issued to place on the dashboard of the vehicles.   

 

Please, for the safety of you and your children at drop off and pick 
up times, use the School Crossing to avoid any unwanted incidents. 
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A Quality Beginning for all our Kalinda Students 
 
It really has been the most wonderful start to 2018, with so many happy faces, engaged students and excited 
teachers. 
 
Your children will no doubt have told you that the first 3 weeks of this term are dedicated to our Quality Beginning 
Program.  During this time the teachers and students are focused on establishing consistent routines within their 
classrooms and creating effective learning communities.    
 
Your children may have already brought home their new student diaries.  
Staff and students are thrilled about these.  The diaries are a fabulous 
communication tool between home and school, a place to record nightly 
reading and will be used extensively in the classroom as they have been 
designed by experts in positive psychology to support our Kalinda approach 
to Student Wellbeing. 
 
This year during our Quality Beginning Program we are also introducing 
students to a new program entitled Play is the Way.  Play is the Way is a 
practical methodology for teaching social and emotional skills using guided play, classroom activities and an 
empowering language. It is a process that develops, improves and entrenches the personal and social capabilities 
of students.  
 
Please take time to talk to your children about the activities they are engaging in during this Quality Beginning 
period.  We are also having an open afternoon on Thursday 15th February where you will have the opportunity to 
spend some time in your childôs classroom, exploring what they have been working on.  This open afternoon will 
run from 3:30 until 4:15pm, then we would like to encourage you to bring something for afternoon tea to enjoy on 
the basketball courts with your children.  We hope this might be an opportunity to meet the other children and 
families from your childôs grade. 
 
Erin Norman 
Assistant Principal 
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STUDENT ACCIDENT INSURANCE ARRANGEMENTS 
 
Below is an excerpt from a memo from the Department of Education which I draw to the attention of all our families.   

ñParents are reminded that the Department does not provide personal accident insurance for students. Parents and 
Guardians are responsible for paying the cost of medical treatment for injured students, including any transport 
costs, including ambulance.  

Student accident insurance policies are available from some commercial insurers.  These cover a range of medical 
expenses not covered by Medicare or private health insurance.ò 

 

SEVERE ALLERGIES (ANAPHYLAXIS) 
 

We have some students at Kalinda who have a SEVERE allergic reaction 
(Anaphylaxis shock) to the following foods: 

 
Eggs   Kiwi Fruit 
Peanuts  Cashews 
Walnuts  Almonds 
All tree nuts ï including hazelnuts and by-products, eg. Nutella. 
 
This is an extremely serious condition and we must treat it with great care and concern.   
 

We do realise that labels on processed products can be very difficult to read and interpret, but we do ask you to be 
cautious in food preparation as this condition is very serious if children come into contact with these foods in any 
way.   
 
Our school canteen will also not be selling food that contains these products.  
 
All children at Kalinda must be safe at school and it is the responsibility of the school and its community to make 
sure that happens.  Even though these children may not be in your childôs grade it is still possible for playground 
equipment to be contaminated by residue on fingers, etc. 
 

Please communicate this message to the rest of your family if they are making lunches for your children.   
 
I thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 

 
GAIL POLLARD 
PRINCIPAL 

Ev ents Calendar  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
February 2018 
 
15th - Open Afternoon ï 3:30 ï 4:15pm 
 
 
FORWARD DATES: 

 
School Photos ï Tuesday, 20th March 2018 
Grade 5/6 Camp ï 30th April ï 2nd May 2018 
NAPLAN Assessments ï 15th ï 17th May 2018 
Kalinda Production ï 7th & 8th August 2018 
Grade 3/4 Camp ï 22nd ï 24th August 2018 

 

 
TERM DATES 2018 

 
Term 1 ï 29 Jan ï 29 March 
(Students resume 31 January) 
(Easter ï Good Friday 30th March) 
Term 2 ï 16 April ï 29 June 
Term 3 ï 16 July ï 21 September 
Term 4 ï 8 October ï 21 December 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER 
 

7th Feb  Susanne H. 
8th Feb  Carly S. 
9th Feb  Andrea B. 
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HEALTH NEWS 
 
New guidelines have been sent out from the Health Department regarding infectious diseases.  All infectious diseases, 
eg. Chicken pox, measles, mumps, impetigo (school sores), etc. must be reported to the school and your doctor.  In 
turn, the school is required to notify the Health Department immediately.  A notice will then be sent home to parents 
warning of any illnesses within the school.   
 
Before your child returns to school, a medical clearance must be supplied by your GP.   
 

For those children who are not immunised, the Department guidelines state that, ñduring an outbreak of an 
infectious disease, DHHS directs children not immunised by a vaccine-preventable disease to be 
excluded until advised by the school that attendance can be resumed.ò 
 
Please refer to the link for information on infectious diseases at: https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/public-
health/infectious-diseases/school-exclusion/exclusion-periods-role-of-schools-and-child-care-services 
 
If you have any doubts about symptoms, please contact your doctor.   
 
GAIL POLLARD 
PRINCIPAL 
 
 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
 
Breakfast Club will resume on Tuesday, 6th February.  The Breakfast Club runs on Tuesdays and Thursdays 
throughout the term from 8:15am ï 8:45am.  All students are welcome to the Stadium Foyer for a yummy brekky. 
 
To start up the Breakfast Club this year we are looking for donations of: 
 
  Longlife milk  Cereals   Bread 
  Butter   Cheese   Eggs 
  Honey   Spreads  Milo 
 
These can be delivered to the office at any time throughout the day.  Thank you. 
 

CANTEEN NEWS 
 
If anyone is able to give extra help in the Canteen throughout the year, please contact me on 
watson.justine.m@edumail.vic.gov.au.  Extra helpers are always welcome.   
 
 

LOST PROPERTY 
 
If your child is missing any items of clothing, lunch boxes, drink bottles, etc. please check the Lost Property tubs at the 
end of the corridor near the office.  Smaller items or valuable items (toys, jewellery, etc.) are normally held at the 
office.   
 
Occasionally, uniform items go home with the wrong child.  Please check all your childôs clothing at home and, if you 
have an item with someone elseôs name on it, please return it to the school office.  Thank you for your co-operation.   
 

PLEASE NAME ALL ITEMS OF CLOTHING, LUNCHBOXES, DRINK BOTTLES, TOYS, ETC.  
We would love to be able to return them to your child when found. 

 
 

BE SUNSMART 
 
A reminder to all parents that Term 1 is a Sunsmart term.  School approved slouch hats with a logo, must be worn 
outside at all times, including to and from school.  If students are not wearing their hats, they will be asked to play 
in the shade.  Hats are available from the RHSports Uniform Shop in New St, Ringwood. 
 

https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/public-health/infectious-diseases/school-exclusion/exclusion-periods-role-of-schools-and-child-care-services
https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/public-health/infectious-diseases/school-exclusion/exclusion-periods-role-of-schools-and-child-care-services
mailto:watson.justine.m@edumail.vic.gov.au
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COMMUNITY NEWS  
 

 

OFFICE NEWS 
 
Parent Payment Contributions 2018 ï These are now open on Compass for processing.  Spare forms are 
available at the office.   
 
Book Pack pickups are still available for pickup until Wednesday 20th December.  If you cannot pick them up then, 
please arrange for collection on Wednesday, 31st January (first day of Term 1 for students).   
 
If you wish to go on a Payment Plan, please come to the office to organise.  This will enable you to then pick up 
Book Packs for your child/ren.  If you are on a Payment Plan, please note that the 2nd instalment was due on 31st 
January.   
 
If you are eligible for Camps, Sports & Excursions Funding (CSEF), please do not process through Compass, 
as this will alter the amount owed.  Complete your form and bring into the Office for payment. 
 
Credit Card & BPay payments ï Please remember that we cannot accept payments of less than $10 for credit 
card and less than $30 for BPay.  If you are paying by BPay, please also send in a short email or note letting us 
know the amount, what the payment was for and the BPay Receipt number, to kalinda.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au   
If payments of less than $10 are received, we will be returning them home and asking for cash payment.   
 
The 2017 Parent Payment Policy and the Kalinda Primary School Hardship Policy is located on our website at 
www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/ - Notices & Forms, for your information.  .   
 
If you have any queries regarding any of the above, please contact the Office.   
 
THERESA JARVIS 
BUSINESS MANAGER 
 
 
COMPASS ï If your child is away due to illness, medical appointments, family holidays, or other reasons, 
please remember to login to Compass and register their non-attendance through the ñAdd / Approve 
Absenceò tab on your childôs Home Page in Compass.   
 
 

STUDENT BANKING 
 
Student Banking will resume on Friday 9th February 2018. 
 
 

UNIFORM SHOP - RHSports 
 

Kalinda Primary School Uniforms are available to purchase offsite at RHSports at Unit 12, 100 New Street, 
Ringwood.  Notices are available at the office or on our website at www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/notices&forms  
 
For your convenience, the RHSports Shop is open every day from 9:00am ï 5:00pm, including school holidays.   
The direct link to RHSports is https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school_wear/kalinda_ps 
 

mailto:kalinda.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/
http://www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/notices&forms
https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school_wear/kalinda_ps
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KALINDA COMMUNITY NOTICE BOARD  
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